


 
Office of County Commissioners 
Carver County Government Center 
Human Services Building 
602 East Fourth Street 
Chaska, MN 55318-1202 
Phone: 952 361-1510 
Fax: 952 361-1581 
 
 

March 17, 2023 
 
 
To Whom It May Concern: 
 
Please accept this letter in strong support of the City of New Germany’s request of $5 million 
in Congressionally Directed Spending for their wastewater treatment plant project.   
 
Carver County is one of the fastest growing counties in Minnesota and there is a high demand 
for affordable housing within our County.  While  the City of New Germany has taken steps to 
upgrade their treatment plant in the past to  facilitate the development of homes and 
industries within their community, there are currently only 182 households.  As a result, due 
to the expense of the necessary treatment plant upgrades, the City has been unable to move 
forward with development. 
 
This project would allow the City of New Germany to complete the needed upgrades for 
residential development at an affordable price point and allow for future commercial 
developments.  There are several shovel ready lots available within the City and developers 
are ready to begin construction after the wastewater treatment plant project is complete. 
 
For future and current City of New Germany and County residents, the County of Carver 
believes this is a critical need and respectfully requests the approval of this funding request. 
 
Thank you in advance for your full support. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
John P. Fahey, Chair 
Carver County Board of Commissioners 
 
 

 



Caner County Community Dmlopment Agency 

March 19, 2023

City of New Germany 
3 00 Broadway St E 
New Germany, MN 55367 

RE: City of New Germany Wastewater Treatment Plant 

Dear Mayor Van Lith, 

The Carver County Community Development Agency (CDA) strongly 
supports the City of New Germany's request/or funding of their wastewater 
treatment plant project, which will allow for the development of much­
needed housing in Carver County. Carver County CDA 's mission is to 
provide affordable housing opportunities and foster economic and 
community development in Carver County, which is one of the fastest 
growing counties in Minnesota and is facing a critical shortage of 
affordable homes. 

The City of New Germany has taken numerous steps to facilitate the 
development of additional homes and industries within their community but 
have encountered a major roadblock in being able to allow development to 
occur due to the expense of the necessary treatment plant upgrades. There 
are numerous shovel-ready lots available, and development of homes will be 

. able to proceed once the improvement project occurs. Carver County is 
facing a significant amount of development pressure and the City of New 
Germany's project will help to meet the need. Not only are the properties 
shovel-ready, but there are also developers ready to begin construction once 
the wastewater treatment plant improvements are made. 
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